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March 13, 2023
Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

As Psalm 146 through Psalm 150 say much about praising the Lord, we also need to
give God praise. As church planters we have much to praise God for. We see in Mark
6:12, “And they went out, and preached that men should repent.” That is what church
planting is all about: starting churches and preaching that Jesus Saves.

As for progress being made in the Northwest, there is a lot going on. Bro. Benjamin
Cooley in Redmond, Oregon is getting ready for initial special services April 16-18 in
their new building. The Ray Godfrey Family is looking for housing in Wallace, Idaho
and hoping to be there in June. This family needs your prayers. I am asking you to keep
praying for these on deputation, the Teddy Angel Family going to Colorado, the Caleb
Hewett Family in the Help’s Ministry, the Caleb Ballew Family going to Idaho, and the
Duane Earwood Family in the Help’s Ministry who, though on deputation, is helping in
the country of Croatia right now. These are good families, and they would be a blessing
to your church. I am also asking prayers for all the church planters in the Northwest as
they have been through a hard winter and some will face severe flooding as the snow
starts melting.

Now, I will update you on Sister Hutchens and myself. When I sent my last prayer
letter she was having a heart ablation. She was sent home afterwards but had to return to
the hospital and was admitted for 6 days. The ablation revealed that her natural
pacemaker is weak and that she would have to have a pacemaker, but her heart needed
to heal from the ablation first. During her healing time, on February 6, I had my
permanent back spinal stimulator implant. It is helping my pain but will take some time
to get the right level of stimulation figured out. Then on February 20, she had her
pacemaker implanted. She is being monitored to make sure that the pacemaker takes
care of all the heart issues. We are both on the mend for now. We do praise The Lord
for how He has brought us through all this. We are making plans for our summer
travels.

We just want to say thank you for your prayers and financial support. We truly
appreciate each and every one of you. God bless as you serve Him.

Because He Cares,

Rev. Wedley Putehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



